

KALAPUYA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Jennifer Neitzel, Principal

2085 Wilmington Avenue NW • Salem, Oregon 97304

503-399-2110 • FAX: 503-399-2112

Christy Perry, Superintendent

August 14, 2017

Dear Kalapuya Families,

I hope each of you have had a wonderful summer. We are looking forward to continuing the success and the whole staff is looking forward to working with your child.

2017-18 Kalapuya Staff

Principal - Jennifer Neitzel

Office Staff - Nicole Harvey, May Knotts, Melissa Holstad

Classroom Teachers:

Kinder - Kara Buchheit, Liz Dacar, Ciara Nielsen

1st grade - Julie Hewitt, Jenna Miller, Carol Ovesen

2nd grade -Ashley Graber, Anne Kerzel, Jaimie Popp

3rd grade - Andee Douglas, Shallyn Dunbar, Amanda Wilch

4th grade - Candice Davison, Darcy Kjemperud, Megan Mucken, Jane Ross

5th grade - Vanessa Lee, Aaron Level, Brett Stonebrink, Peter Wells

Physical Education - Jesse Barfknect, David Rasca Music - DeLee Brown, Kenda Peterson

Library/Media - Lisa Rousseau Behavior Specialist - Kelly Ridgeway

Counselor - Colleen Friedrich LRC - Sue Nelson, Jason Bernard, Paula Sullivan, Crystal Mosman

Speech - Christi O'Toole Kinder Instructional Assistants - Nancy Cieri, Brenda Daglen, Alison Wadsworth

Classroom Instructional Assistants - Julie Castronovo, Britt McNamee, Crissy Splonski, Stefanie Stonebrink

DLC staff - Shannon Bese, Mara Berry, Ale Garcia, Nancy Graber, DiAnne Mowrey, Erica Ortega, Kory Naas, Paige Wittman

Custodial Lead - Manuel Ochoa Kitchen Lead - Regina Lepe

Kindergarten Smooth Start

Our kindergarten students will come to school for a 2-hour session between September 6 - 8. Families have signed up for a time and a reminder post card will be coming in the mail. September 11 and 12 will be a full day of kinder with only half of the students in the classroom to allow students to have a smoother start with students with a last name that starts with A-L on Monday and students with the last name of M-Z coming on Tuesday. Wednesday, September 13 will be the first day of kindergarten for all students together. This slower transition will allow students to become familiar with the routines and structures before they are all in the classroom together for the whole school day.

Open House

Our back-to-school open house will be held Tuesday, September 5^{th} from 4:30 - 6:00 pm. This is a drop in event where students, and families, can tour the school, bring their school supplies, and meet the classroom teacher.

School Hours

Our school hours are 9:15am - 3:30pm. Front doors will open for breakfast at 8:50am and then at 9:00am for the main hallways. Onsite daycare is available before and after school through the Salem Child Development Center. You can contact them at 503-363-9821 for availability and prices.

Lunch and Recess Times

Kinder 11:00 - 11:40 am 1st & 2nd grade 11:30 - 12:10pm 3rd grade & DLC 12:00 - 12:40pm 4th & 5th grade 12:30 - 1:10 pm

Class Lists

Students who attended Kalapuya last year were able to meet their teacher during Moving-On Day last June. Class lists will still be posted at Kalapuya starting September 1^{st} .

School Supply List

Our school supply list is on our school website. http://kalapuya.salemkeizer.net/ If your child is in need of supplies, let our school counselor (Colleen Friedrich) know as she has some donated items.

Jog-a-Thon

Our annual Jog-a-thon will be Friday, September 29. This is our primary fundraiser for the upcoming school year. Funds raised will provide our students with field trips, assemblies, author visits, family events & classroom supplies. You can help in several ways: 1) Be a Company Sponsor (\$250, \$500, \$1000) Logo on t-shirts, tax deductible. 2) Donate Prizes—gift cards, certificates, physical prizes, etc. These are tax deductible and every student is eligible to win. Sign-ups and more information will be available at the Open House and in the first day packets.

Car Drop Off in the Morning

If you are dropping students off between 8:50 and 9:10am, pull up along the red curb in front of the school (far right hand lane) and have your student(s) exit the vehicle on the passenger side. This ensures the student's safety as they will not be walking in front of, or alongside, moving vehicles. The left two lanes may not be used to drop students off.

Pick Up After School

Your child's safety is our number one priority. With over 600 students enrolled in our school, it is very important that we have a structured and orderly process for dismissing students at the end of each school day. There will be three different locations that students will be escorted to at 3:30pm (Bus, Walk, Car). Students will be escorted to each location by a teacher from their grade level who will be carrying a sign for the location they will be walking to. If you have more than one child attending Kalapuya, once they get to their dismissal area, the older siblings can go and stand with the younger sibling(s) at the younger grade level area. If students have older siblings (from middle or high school) who are picking them up, they should not be on school property until school is dismissed at 3:30pm. This is a safety issue as we will not have anyone outside supervising them.

1. Car Pick-Up (Front Parking Lot)

The front of the school is reserved for parents who are picking students up in their car. Simply pull into one of the three lanes in front of the school and a staff member will escort your student to your car. Parents are to remain in their vehicle. By remaining in your car, you will be helping maintain the flow of vehicles into and out of the parking lot while allowing the vehicles behind to advance forward.

** If you are driving to pick up your child and would like to get out of the car to meet them, you will need to park on Wilmington, or another side street, and walk to the playground where your child will be waiting. Please do not park in the front parking lot and then walk to get your student. This disrupts the flow of vehicles in the car pick up line.

2. Walkers, Bike Riders, Parent Walking to Pick Up Student (Playground Area)

Students will be escorted to the back of the building by the playground. Once in that area, older siblings will be able to meet up with younger siblings and walk or ride their bike home, or wait for a parent to pick them up. Parents or siblings should not come onto the playground before 3:30 as school is still in session.

3. Bus Riders/Salem Child Development Center Childcare (Cafeteria).

Students riding the bus will be escorted directly to the buses. Students who are attending Salem Child Development Center childcare will walk to the cafeteria.

Please feel free to call or e-mail if you have any questions or concerns. We are looking forward to a great school year!

Sincerely, Jennifer Neitzel